VICK CHEMICAL COMPANY

NEW YORK CHANIN BUILDING 122 EAST 42 NP ST. GREENSBORO, N. C.

PHILADELPHIA
P. O. BOX 6915
NORTH PHILA, STA.

L. RICHARDSON CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD

> New York, N.Y. June 13, 1941

Dr. Fred Wharton Rankin 271 W. Short Street Lexington Kentucky

Dear Dr. Rankin:

Congratulations on your election, at a recent meeting of the Association in Cleveland, to the Presidency of the A.M.A. a year from now.

Such recognition is a great honor, and from what I know of your career the A.M.A. is also to be congratulated in its selection of you as its next President. This news I am sure will be most gratifying to your many Tar Heel friends, and particularly so to Davidsonians.

With kindest personal regards,

1001

L. Richardson